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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy, council member Steve Kahre and council member Paul Freeman.  Superintendent Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar were present.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe noted that she has received confirmation from Susan Kirk, the Vanderburgh County Clerk that we have no candidates competing for the same districts for our 2011 election; therefore we will not be holding an election this year.  The candidates who have filed to serve the next term from 2012 to 2015 are:

· Paul Freeman for District 1 (running again)

· John Sanders for District 2 (replacing Phil who chose not to run again)

· Steve Kahre for District 3 (running again)

· Bob Stobbs for District 4 (running again)

· Mallory Lowe for Clerk-Treasurer (running again)
Lowe advised we received our June settlement from the county which included our property taxes of $55,370 our CCD Fund income of $17,556 and also $11,473 in paid sewer liens.  That leaves us with just two current sewer liens that have not yet been paid.

Lowe stated we have renewed our current insurance policies again with Doug Bays & Associates.  Our total for this year is $17,576.  That is $1,435 more than last year.  Doug said this was due to one workman’s comp claim. Last year our increase was $348. We had sewer pump damage from fallen trees & lightning this year but our claims were denied.  This will be our 3rd year with Doug Bays Insurance since we changed from Hub Municipal Insurance.

Lowe met with the Economic Development Coalition yesterday to sign our claim voucher for our 2nd grant payment of $20,000.  We can expect to receive the $20k via electronic deposit within the next 10 days.  However, OCRA requires that we disburse these funds to the Engineering firm within 3 days of receipt.  Lowe advised she will be checking our account online daily for deposit.

Our deadlines for our 2012 budget are all within the next 8 weeks.  Lowe stated she will continue to work on our budget and will be meeting with the Dept of Local Government Finance on Friday, August 5th at 9am.  We will review the budget tonight on the agenda and can make any necessary changes.

Lowe advised that the Vanderburgh County Fair is coming soon and it will run at the 4H Fairgrounds from July 25th-July 30th.

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Fire Protection Contract/Fire Territory:

Steve Kahre stated that he had asked the full-time town maintenance employees to consider also being volunteer fire fighters with the Scott Township fire department during work hours & on their personal time.  Garry Sierra advised that after discussion with town council, some were not supportive of the maintenance employees being volunteer firemen, expressed concern and did not want the time taken away from the maintenance departments main responsibilities to the town and was uncomfortable with the legalities that could be involved.  Sierra also stated the fact that the training and duties of being Scott Township volunteer fire Department would take many hours away from the maintenance department’s obligation and responsibilities to the town of Darmstadt, he advised that would not be a wise decision.  Sierra stated that he did not think they would be able to keep up with their current town duties and emergency calls if they were to also work for the fire department.  Kahre stated that he would revisit the fire protection without using our town employees in the contract negotiations.
2. Downtown Revitalization Grant:

Bob Stobbs advised that we received a letter from OCRA that all is approved in our grant and is coming to a conclusion on the planning process.  Kahre mentioned that some kind of upscale retirement village would be a good idea for this area.  Council and residents agreed.  Kahre advised that he would be interested in speaking with some of the large land owners to see if there would be any interest in building a retirement type village.  McElroy noted he would contact Wylie about a construction grant to help a developer.

3. Preventative Maintenance Program:

Garry Sierra noted that the pmp program is going well and on schedule.  Sierra advised smoke testing is going well also.  Lowe is sending residents on the list this year the pmp letter & schedule about a week before they are scheduled in case of any schedule changes.
3. Evansville Sewer Rates:

Mallory Lowe advised that she spoke to Vanessa at Evansville water and sewer who calculates our monthly town sewer bills.  Lowe noted that Evansville did forget to discount our bill last month and they have now corrected the miscalculation and have applied credit to our current bill along with our discounted rate.  We will now continue to receive the lowered rate of 1st 1,000 gallons at $11.30 and everything over 1,000 gallons at $3.71 per 1,000 along with a flat rate of $187.91.

4. Re-paving of Bnh & Old State Road by 4H Center:

Kahre advised we would need to publish an invitation to bid for re-paving of BNH from tracks to Hoing road and Old State Road from tracks to town limits.  Publication would also need to include culvert pipe replacement.  Adam Farrar suggested having a spec sheet available for pick up at the town hall for contractors.  Mallory Lowe stated it may be more convenient for everyone to put the specs on our town website like last time for the contractors.  Kahre will get details together for publication and get with Farrar.
 NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Superintendent’s comments: 

Sierra stated he had several calls during the bad storms in town.  Some pump stations on Fleener road went out during the storm and Sierra noted that the town really needs a generator for these kind of emergency situations.  Freeman advised he would recommend an 8625 generator on wheels.  Sierra noted the largest station is on Sensmeier & St Joe, it is a 3hp pump.  McElroy noted that he would look at prices.  

Sierra stated that we have gone through several ACTech pump drives at the pump station at Sensmeier which has cost quite a bit of money.  Sierra has even had the owner of Straeffer pumps here to investigate the situation.  Sierra suggested a Lincoln replacement unit to solve the problem.  Lincoln pumps are $1800 each, he suggested 3 pumps, 2 needed to replace current ones and one extra.  Freeman advised that he could help Sierra with the situation and price some replacements.

Sierra noted that the fiber optic company will be starting their work in the next few months.

Sierra advised that several of the town street signs have been stolen or vandalized and he has ordered new signs.  Sierra asked residents to please call 911 if they see anyone vandalizing town signs or property.

2.  Board member’s comments:

Stobbs asked that the speed limit sign at Salem Church be replaced.  Stobbs is concerned about the elderly drivers pulling out onto Darmstadt road from church service on Sunday.  Stobbs also asked about the salt spreader.  Sierra noted that the spreader has been cleaned out.  Stobbs asked if we could pull the tractor inside.  

Kahre asked if we could get rid of the several washing machines that are in the shop right now.  Kahre also asked about the limbs that are in town near the roads.  Sierra noted that these items are on the town work orders.  Sierra noted that they have obviously had higher town priorities lately with the recent storm, damage and emergency calls from residents.
3.  Attorney’s comments:

No comments

4.  Resident’s comments:

Kathy Klueg stated that he had called 911 emergency and found out that when there is an emergency in Scott Township that all 3 emergency services (Sheriff, Fire & Ambulance)
Crystal Kahre mentioned that July 1st, Scott Township fire department got their 2nd ambulance EMS person.

Crystal Kahre also stated that Schnucks will be breaking ground in August at the Hwy 41 & Boonville-New Harmony Road intersection.

John Sanders stated that he is the one coming on to the council for the next term.  He advised that Ellis Park will be having Darmstadt Day on Sunday July 31. 

Bill Brune stated that he was concerned about a conflict of interest if we could have Winneke not be able to vote on the consolidation.

Bruce Ungethiem mentioned that Fleener road is breaking off a bit just north on German Pines Drive.  Stobbs noted that he is aware of the situation and that it is the trash trucks causing the damage when they make a wide turn out of German Pines onto Fleener.  

Bruce Ungethiem stated that he has still been working on the anti-consolidation and they will have a booth at the Vanderburgh County Fair the last week this month to raise awareness.  Ungethiem noted they will have a petition at the booth from about 2pm-8pm.  The booth will be located at the corner near the activities center.  The goal is to have several signatures against consolidation to present at the next city/county consolidation meeting.  Ungethiem noted that Jim Braker is scheduling all the volunteers for the booth at the fair.

The meeting adjourned at 8:56pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


